

### IVY'S PRATICE 3

Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- |                        |                     |                    |                     |
|------------------------|---------------------|--------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. p <u>o</u> st    | B. m <u>o</u> st    | C. l <u>o</u> st   | D. h <u>o</u> st    |
| 2. A. a <u>ch</u> e    | B. <u>ch</u> alk    | C. a <u>rch</u>    | D. <u>ch</u> ip     |
| 3. A. doub <u>l</u> ed | B. enter <u>ed</u>  | C. visit <u>ed</u> | D. evol <u>ve</u> d |
| 4. A. clea <u>n</u> s  | B. pla <u>y</u> s   | C. hel <u>p</u> s  | D. spill <u>s</u>   |
| 5. A. <u>i</u> sland   | B. whist <u>l</u> e | C. cast <u>l</u> e | D. <u>s</u> ilence  |

Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

6. When I arrived home, my daughter \_\_\_\_\_ in the kitchen.  
A. cooked  
B. B. am cooking  
C. C. has cooked  
D. D. was cooking
7. They had to work very hard to support their family, \_\_\_\_\_?  
A. hadn't  
B. had they  
C. did they  
D. didn't they
8. He doesn't like his present job. He wishes he \_\_\_\_\_ a better one.  
A. could get  
B. can get  
C. will get  
D. is going to get
9. teachers do not allow \_\_\_\_\_ cell phones during classes.  
A. to use  
B. use  
C. usage  
D. using

10. My sister often offers \_\_\_\_\_ me with my home assignments.  
A. helping  
B. to help  
C. being helped  
D. to be helped
11. If I were ten years younger, I \_\_\_\_\_ for the scholarship to study abroad.  
A. would apply  
B. will apply  
C. am applying  
D. was applying
12. This house is going \_\_\_\_\_ by my mother.  
A. sold  
B. to be sold  
C. to sold  
D. to sell
13. Employees working on site \_\_\_\_\_ have a "COVID Green Card" and follow the 5K regulations of the Ministry of Health.  
A. mustn't  
B. would  
C. must  
D. wouldn't
14. We are very excited because my aunt or my uncle \_\_\_\_\_ by train tomorrow  
A. arrived  
B. arrive  
C. is arriving  
D. are arriving
15. The party starts at 9 o'clock so I'll \_\_\_\_\_ at 8.30  
A. look for you  
B. pick you up  
C. bring you along  
D. take after you

16. The sight, sound and scent of \_\_\_\_\_ ocean helped me relax after a hard-working day.  
A. a                      B. the                      C. no article                      D. an
17. He was looking for a doctor's office \_\_\_\_\_ Main Street.  
A. on                      B. under                      C. at                      D. to
18. I could listen to her for hours. She's so \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. interested  
B. interesting  
C. interests  
D. interest
19. My brother has just bought a \_\_\_\_\_ bulldog.  
A. big beautiful tan and white  
B. beautiful big tan and white  
C. big tan and white beautiful  
D. beautiful tan and white big
20. I almost missed my flight \_\_\_\_\_ there was a long queue in the duty-free shop.  
A. Although                      B. whenever                      C. because                      D. so that
21. There's a chance the patient will recover, \_\_\_\_\_ the doctors can't say for certain.  
A. However                      B. though                      C. but                      D. and
22. If you don't have anything \_\_\_\_\_ to say, it's better to say nothing.  
A. construct  
B. construction  
C. constructive  
D. constructor
23. The teacher \_\_\_\_\_ her compliments on her excellent knowledge of the subject.  
A. paid                      B. gave                      C. made                      D. said
24. As long as he had something to eat, clothes to wear and somewhere to sleep, he did not consider himself to be \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. poor                      B. rich                      C. old                      D. young

25. There are other problems of city \_\_\_\_\_ which I don't propose to go into at the moment.  
A. dweller                      B. view                      C. corner                      D. life
26. People \_\_\_\_\_ daydream are often thought of negative terms, such as being lazy or not doing what they should be doing.  
A. whose                      B. when                      C. who                      D. which

**Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the words CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined words in each of the following questions.**

27. The new project is intended to improve the life chances of homeless children in the inner city.  
A. productions  
B. matters  
C. opportunities  
D. questions
28. The band's latest album is very poor although devoted fans might enjoy it.  
A. poor  
B. old  
C. loyal  
D. music

**Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the words OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined words in each of the following questions.**

29. His main weakness is his inability to express himself clearly in front of the audience.  
A. talent                      B. honesty                      C. confidence                      D. strength
30. She was a studious child who spent hours learning and reading.  
A. crazy                      B. noisy                      C. lazy                      D. ugly

**Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.**

31. John and Jimmy are talking about what to do at the weekend.  
- John: "Why don't we go to the countryside for a change"  
- Jimmy: "\_\_\_\_\_"  
A. No, thanks. I'd like to stay here.  
B. No, I don't  
C. That's a great idea



D. It's nice of you to say so

32. Hana and Zara are talking about a book they have just read.

- Hana: "The book is really interesting and educational"
- Zara: "\_\_\_\_\_". It is good for children"
  - A. I'd love it
  - B. That's nice of you to say so
  - C. Yes, that's right
  - D. Don't mention it

**Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.**

33. So far, the oldest newspapers in the country. The people, was publised

A

B

continuously for more tha 70 years.

C

D

34. We discussed the problem but we didn't get much farther in actually solving it.

A

B

C

D

35. The results of our oral exam are out today so I hope teachers don't put it up on

A

B

C

D

the class's notice board.

**Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.**

(36) \_\_\_\_\_, rural villages in Viet Nam produced handicrafts when they were not busy with planting or harvesting crops. Over time, many villages developed the expertise to (37) \_\_\_\_\_ specialized products and so particular villages became famous (38) \_\_\_\_\_ such things as wearing, woodwork, lacquer work and metal products.

With industrialization (39) \_\_\_\_\_ villagers moved to the cities but not maintained their craft villages make furniture, grow flowers or make utensils for the urban population. Other villages changed from making traditional crafts to (40) \_\_\_\_\_ different products desired by an industrialized society.

36. A. Tradition

B. Traditionally

C. Traditionalizing

D. Traditional

37. A. do

B. get

C. give

D. make

38. A. for

B. at

C. in

D. after

39. A. no

B. little

C. many

D. much

40. A. produce

B. producing

C. produced

D. being produced

**Read the passage and mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.**

The English countryside has a classic image. People imagine that life in the country is slow and calm; that there are no traffic jams, no pollution, and no crime. In some places, this is true; but in others it is not. Small towns and villages are becoming more and more popular; people have more space and most houses have gardens. But problems are growing. Lots of people want to live in the country and work in the city; so more and more people travel long distances each day to go to work. Of course, they don't use buses (they are too slow) or trains (they don't stop in the country); they use cars. And although they live in the country, they want to use supermarkets and good fast roads but they do not want to see them or hear them. Besides, lots of young people say that life in the country is boring: there is not enough to do, there are not enough activities and excitements. Little villages now have traffic problems in the morning, just like big cities! And they are getting worse.

- 41.** What is the best title of the passage?
- A. The Advantages of Present-day Rural Areas
  - B. The Traffic Problems in Small Towns and Villages
  - C. The Modern Conveniences in Present –day Countryside
- 42.** The word “classic” in line 1 can be best replaced by \_\_\_\_\_
- A. Beautiful
  - B. typical
  - C. poor
  - D. peaceful
- 43.** People imagine that life in the rural areas \_\_\_\_\_
- A. had no pollution and crime
  - B. is becoming faster and noisier
  - C. has more space
  - D. brings more problems than ever before
- 44.** Why are British villages getting worse?
- A. Baecause they have more gardens
  - B. Because more young people work in the city
  - C. Because they have more problems
  - D. Because the houses have more gardens
  - E.

45. Whichs of the following statements is NOT true according to the passage?
- A. People can enjoy fresh air, calmness and safety in most of the English countryside
  - B. Lots of people prefer living in the country because of the space and gardens
  - C. Those people living in the country use public transport to work
  - D. Traffic problems in the morning make lillte villages like big cities

**Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct sentence that is closest in meaning to the given one.**

46. They maltreat the harvest workers
- A. The harvest workers are being maltreated
  - B. The harvest workers want to be maltreated
  - C. The harvest workers are maltreating
  - D. The harvest workers are maltreated
47. "Don't forget to tidy up the final draft before submission" the teacher told us
- A. The teacher reminded us to tidy up the final draft before submission
  - B. The teacher asked us to tidy up the final draft before submission
  - C. The teacher ordered us to tidy up the final draft before submission
  - D. The teacher simply wanted us to tidy up the final draft before submission
48. No one in our class can speak English as fluently as the monitor
- A. The monitor speaks English more fuently than no one in our class
  - B. The monitor is the worst English speaker in our class
  - C. The monitor speaks English as fluently as other people in our class
  - D. The monitor speaks English the most fluently in our class

**Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions**

49. The students were excellent. We met them at the ceremony yesterday
- A. The students whom we met at the ceremony yesterday were excellent
  - B. The students which we met at the ceremony yesterday were excellent
  - C. The students whose ceremony we met yesterday were excellent
  - D. The students whom we met them at the ceremony yesterday were excellent
50. Peter wants to move abroad for a fresh start. He will be happy if he can do that
- A. Peter wishes he moved abroad for a fresh start and was happy to do that
  - B. If Peter moves abroad for a fresh start, he will be very happy
  - C. Peter regrets not having moved abroad for a fresh start
  - D. If only Peter could move abroad for a fresh start.